
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

January 16, 2024
Members present:  Chairman Mike Meehan, Mike Smith, Rebecca Hatfield, alternate; Bob Roy, Mark Gross, Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative; alternate; Jason Call
Absent: Andrea Gendron
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary 
Board members and secretary braved the storm, which dumped up to 10 inches of snow in some locations of Jefferson, to hold the scheduled hearing.
Hearing- Consideration of Changes to the Land Use Ordinance
Chairman Meehan opened the Public Hearing to hear comments and questions about Proposed Revisions to Jefferson’s Land Use Ordinance.  They are as follows:

(1)  An addition of the terms “short-term rental” and “recreational campground” to Article III, Section 2 of the town’s Land Use Ordinance.

(2)  A new Article XII outlining regulations for the operation of a recreational campground as a Special Exception to be added to the town’s Land Use Ordinance.

(3)  A new Article XIII outlining regulations for the operation of a short-term rental unit as a Special Exception to be added to the town’s Land Use Ordinance.

(4)  A Warrant Article Petitioned by 25 or more Citizens is as follows:  Are you in favor of stopping any new developments of campgrounds being built in the town of Jefferson?

There was no comments or questions from the public either in person, in writing, or email.  The articles in their entirety had been posted on the town’s website and available at the town office to read.  Notice of this hearing had been posted in several places including a weekly newspaper.  There was a short discussion among Board members about the articles being presented, the petitioned article, which by state RSA’s must be placed on the March ballot to be voted on.  Mike Smith made the motion to submit the Warrant Articles as written and edited by the town’s attorney, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Discussion followed about issues the Planning Board may be dealing with in the next few months, including the application that was conditionally approved at the Board’s last meeting.  It has been such a contentious case and Board members want to make sure they are following the correct procedures including an appeals process or a reconsideration of any vote that has taken place.  The Board still has member vacancies, and the secretarial position still has not been filled.  Demographics in the town of Jefferson are changing as they are in the entire state and create new challenges for the Planning Board.   
The Board’s meeting on January 23, 2024, has been cancelled because of primary voting.  The Board will not hold a second hearing on January 30, 2024, as there were no substantial changes to the Warrant Articles as written.
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board  
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